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ANNUAL LINDLEY PARK EASTER EGG HUNT A SUCCESS DESPITE RAIN DELAY!

The 2014 Lindley Park Neighbor-
hood Easter Egg hunt was a tre-
mendous success despite being 
postponed due to rainy hunting 
conditions.  

Dozens of children came out on 
Easter Sunday to Springwood and 
Lindell to trek through the park in 
search of over 800 candy filled 
eggs!   					  

Special thanks to Will Barnes for 
donning the Bunny costume and pos-
ing for pictures, and to the scores 
kids who helped hide the eggs.
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“LIKE” LINDLEY PARK
If you’re a Facebook user, join the 1,258 oth-
ers who have “LIKED” the neighborhood page, 
www.facebook.com/LindleyPark 
It’s a quick and easy way to post a note, ask 
a question, share photos, and stay up-to-date.

NEIGHBORHOOD 
ASSOCIATION OFFICERS

NEWSLETTER 
ADVERTISING

The Columns is published by the Lindley Park 
Neighborhood Association. More than 1200 
households receive hand -delivered cop-
ies. Issues are also posted on our website. 
Copies can be picked up at several neighbor-
hood businesses. Publishing/Distribution is 
February, April, June, August, October and 
December.

Deadline for ads is the 10th day of the month 
prior to publication. Ad cost is $35 per issue. 
Ad size is 1/6 of a page or 2 1/2 inches by 
5 inches. The editor of the Columns reserves 
the right to edit as needed.  

For more information, or to place an ad, 
contact Diane Gackenbach at  
dggack@yahoo.com or 337-7327.

“Thank You “ To Our 
Advertisers!
The Columns advertisers make it possible for 
the newsletter to be published, distributed 
to more than 1200 households and available 
online.   Please frequent these establishments 
and let them know you heard about them in 
The Columns.   Their support is so important 
and very much appreciated!

Listed on page 12 of the Columns are 
members of the LPNA that made a financial 
contribution to our Association.

Your contributions help sponsor our 
wonderful neighborhood events, such as 
the Easter Egg Hunt, Spring Fling, Fall Fest 
and Holiday Luminaries. For only $15 a 
year, you can help make our neighborhood 
association the best it can be! Please fill in 
the contribution form on the last page of this 
newsletter.

The Columns cost around $585.00 per issue 
to print 1250 copies. We need to support 
those that advertise. A huge thank you goes 
to the folks that deliver the newsletter to 
every door. It is the neighborly involvement 
that makes Lindley Park so great.

Do we have your email address?  If not, we 
need it!  You’ll receive timely neighborhood 
reminders and announcements in addition 
to being the first to receive the “Columns” 
newsletter in living color!  

And don’t worry about security, we only use 
the e-list for neighborhood news so it is not 
distributed to any other groups.  Email us at 
lpnagso@gmail.com to be included.

LINDLEY PARK E-LIST

PLEASE SUPPORT THE LPNA

MAY 17		   
Spring Fling 
 
Dining For Friends Community Party  
www.diningforfriends.com

MAY 24		   
Neighborhood Yard Sale

MAY 27		   
LPNA General Meeting 
 
JUNE 21		   
Summer Solstice Festival  
www.facebook.com/
GreensboroSummerSolstice

Need An Extra Copy? 
Lindley Park Columns is available at a number 
of local businesses. Stop by one of these 
shops and grab a copy.

Bestway  - Walker Avenue 
Gene’s Barber Shop – Spring Garden Street 
Lindley Rec Center – Springwood Drive 
Spring Garden Bakery & Coffee Shop - Spring 
Garden Street 
Common Grounds Coffee Shop - Elam Avenue 
Hops Burger Bar - Spring Garden Street

UPCOMING EVENTS

 
Do you have an interesting story to tell?  
Know something about our neighborhood 
history? Write us about it!  We are always 
interested in hearing from our neighbors. The 
Columns serves as glue to connect us to one 
another-- and we want to hear from you!  

 
Please email submissions to Jeri Henderson 
at jerilhenderson811@gmail.com.  The 
news letter is published every-other month, 
with deadlines on (or about) the 1st of 
February, April, June, August, October, and 
December.

IDEAS FOR NEWSLETTER

 
YOUR STORY HERE 

Do you have a  
historical story about Lind-
ley Park or an old photo of 

your home?   
Or do you have an idea for 
an article of interest to the  
neighborhood? Your sug-
gestions are what make 

COLUMNS  
special!   

For more information, 
email us at  

lpnagso@gmail.com

• A more comfortable home 
with less drafts and a more 
consistent temperature

• Lowered utility bills

• Improved indoor air quality

• Reduced waste and pollution

• Extended life of your heating 
and cooling equipment

• Increased value and improved 
marketability of your home

• Environmental stewardship

• Lower your carbon footprint

336.643.9199
www.ERSofNC.com

Dana and Brad 

on Longview St
Elizabeth and Seth 
on Park Terrace

Call or email Gary Silverstein (Gary@ersofnc.com) or Paul Swenson (Paul@ersofnc.com)
to schedule your energy assessment to see how we can help you

Saving Energy.  
Saving Money.  

Everyday

So long, winter!!
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FROM THE CHAIR 
A MESSAGE FROM OUR NEW COMMUNITY RESOURCE OFFICER

So I have written numerous times 
before about our neighborhood and 
strong community.  I also have talked 
before about how important the “Col-
umns” and List serve is in maintaining 
the flow of information from neigh-
bor to neighbor.  There have been 
a couple of instances over the past 
few months that have illustrated our 
strength in staying in touch with one 
another when dealing with situations 
close to each of us.

One of the more important was on 
February 5th when one of our resi-
dents wrote in to report a suspect 
fleeing a routine traffic stop and 
hiding within Lindley Park.  This 
information was immediately passed 
on to everyone on List serve and our 
Facebook page was updated.  Within 
three hours, the police had the sus-
pect in custody.  Many people took 
the time to write in expressing their 
appreciation for this form of com-
munication and our ability to reach so 
many people quickly.  This included a 
note from our Community Resource 
Officer from GPD.

The other instance that comes to 
mind (and ultimately the reason I am 
writing this) is when the City an-
nounced the delay in trash pick-up 
after the large snowfall in January.  
We passed along the City’s decision 
to make Friday of that week “trash” 
day instead of Tuesday.  What struck 
me was driving around Tuesday and 
seeing the number of trash cans at 
the street and knowing those were 
the household that were not being 
reached by List serve.  Those were 
the households that were not aware 
of an individual creeping through the 
neighborhood trying to evade police 
on February 5th. 

I continue to encourage residents 
to provide us with your contact info.  
It is used for no other reason than 
to pass information like these two 

events onto you in a timely manner.  
With my informal “trashcan” poll I es-
timated we are reaching about half of 
our households.  Let’s raise our per-
centage in 2014 – write us a note at 
lpnagso@gmail.com and let us know 
to add your name, address and email 
to the LPNA List serve.  You too then 
will be able to benefit for information 
about zoning, crime, social events, 
City services, etc.   
 
This is a great neighborhood – be a 
part of it! 
 
-Larry Barnes, Chair

Dear Residents 
of Lindley Park: 

My name is 
Rosann Talbert 
and I have been 
employed with 
the Greensboro 
Police Dept 

since Dec. 1994.  I have worked 
in The Central Division for several 
years and I have worked in the same 
office as Officer Cayton (whom I am 

replacing) for approximately three 
years.  I look forward to getting to 
know everyone and will do everything 
I can to keep the citizens in my area 
informed of incidents that may be of 
their concern. 
 
My goal for the 2014 year is to build 
a better relationship between neigh-
bors, communities and our police 
department.  I hope to be able to 
visit your neighborhood on a regular 
basis if for nothing more than to 

drive through and say hello.

Respectfully,  
Rosann Talbert, Police Officer III
City of Greensboro, Central Division
Community Resource Team
 
CONTACT ROSANN 
Rosann.Talbert@greensboro-nc.gov 
336-373-2658
336-382-0157
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Get the jump on ticks & fleas!

University Animal Hospital
of Greensboro, LLC

www.DrChristineHunt.com
1607-B W. Friendly Ave. • Greensboro • 279-1003

Christine E. Hunt, DVM • Catherine M. Markijohn, DVM

Frontline Plus®

Buy 3 and get 1 FREE
or Buy 6 and get 2 FREE

Frontline Tritak® ™

Fast-acting topical for your dog

Buy 3 doses and get
a $7 rebate in the mail

NexGard
New 30-day chewables for your dog

™

Buy 6 doses of NexGard & 6 doses 
of Heartgard Plus & receive $25 rebate

™

®

Revolution®

Monthly topical for cats & small dogs

Buy 6 and get 2 FREE
or Buy 9 and get 3 FREE

 




 
For exceptional Service, Knowledge,  

Integrity and Results—please give me a call. 

Patti Eckard, REALTOR® CRS, GRI, SRES 
RE/MAX REALTY CONSULTANTS 
2621 Beechwood St. 
Tel: 339-5927 
Email: Patti.Eckard@gmail.com 
Website: www.PattiEckard.com 

Want to learn to swing dance?  
New Session Starting Soon! 

WHO: David Camp & Anita Isley    
WHERE: First Moravian Church
WHEN: Tuesday nights starting at 6:30, 
7:30 & 8:30   
COST: $40 for a 5-week session or $10 
per class 
 
No partner required. Classes offered:  
Beginning Jitterbug (East Coast Swing), 
Jitterbug II, and Beginning Lindy Hop 

For more information visit 
facebook.com/catspa-
jamas.swingdance or 
email catspajamaswing@
yahoo.com

Spring has Sprung!

http://www.greensboroareahomes.com/
http://peppermooncatering.com/
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Have you ever imagined yourself walking 
through a corridor of lush green plants with 
beautiful blooms?  You don’t have to visit an 
exotic plant conservatory for this experience. 
It can happen for you at the Guilford County 
Extension Master Gardener Plant sale on May 
9 from 9:00-3:00pm or on Saturday May 
10 from 9:00-12 noon. The sale will be at 
the Guilford County Extension Center, 3309 
Burlington Road, Greensboro NC.

This plant sale gets larger and more beautiful 
every year. It is held in an open air barn and 
is surrounded by a wonderful outdoor festival 
which includes garden tours, information 
booths, and demonstrations. Of course no 
festival is complete without food, so plan to 
come and have a hot dog lunch there.

The sale will include perennials, geraniums, 
herbs, vegetables, ferns, shrubs and trees.  
You may also purchase garden accessories 
to enhance the beauty of nature and rain bar-
rels to conserve our precious water supply.

The Extension master gardeners work 
together with the County Extension staff to 
carry out the mission of sustaining the envi-
ronment, conserving  natural resources , and 
improving the quality of life in Guilford county 
by addressing the social and economic    

problems that put families at risk.

When you come to this festive sale, you 
will see the fruits of their labors by visit-
ing the community gardens, watching the 
demonstrations and buying plants that have 
been lovingly tended by master gardeners.  
You will definitely find some rare plants that 
cannot be purchased at local garden stores.  
You will also be pleased with their prices!

PASSALONG PLANT SALE

Sundays at 10:30am
1825 Spring Garden St

(behind The Blind Tiger)
hopechapelgreensboro.org

Worship with us
Sundays at 11 a.m.

Gathering to worship ...
      Departing to serve.

Lindley Park Baptist Church

Minutes - February 25, 2014
Lindley Park Neighborhood  
Association General Meeting
(rescheduled from January due to inclement weather) 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02pm. We welcomed 
Judson Clinton (city forester) and Steven Phipps (field ops for 
the city) to talk about the lack of notification when trees were 
taken down in the park. Where can we go from here? 

When the City Forester is called out, his first thought is saving 
the tree public safety is another factor. As trees get old and 
decline, we look for areas to plant new trees.
In cases where we have monoculture trees (all of the same 
kind) this can create similar problems all at the same time. 
When park trees don’t necessarily abut someone’s property 
what is the communication path?
Depending on the area depends on what kind of trees will 
thrive in general we have success with beeches and oaks in 
the park. Sugar maples are not considered native to our area. 
A resident asked if the city could look at the long range origi-
nal plan for the park from J Van Lindley. Yes, the purpose is 
to look at the long range plan. Replanting is normally the 23” 
diameter size, relatively good sized. We had a brief conversa-
tion about going through the Neighborwoods program in 2014 
and asking residents to participate at the Spring Fling, apply 
for the grant and then have a “planting day”. 

Follow up from the city:
•	 find the plan
•	 keep community involvement in the forefront
•	 make a new--- plan we want to work together!

Treasurer’s Report - Blake Sagar
$4200 -  our contributions are off slightly, advertising revenue 
is up slightly 

New Business  
Open Positions: Patti nominated Stephen Johnson as First 
Vice Chair; Patti nominated Bill Eckard for Public Safety. There 
were no nominations for Ways & Means. Patti offered to be 
our District 3 rep as Stephen moves to First Vice. We reviewed 
all current open positions and then Larry moved to accept by 
acclimation all were approved.  

Friendly Coalition requested LPNA to send a letter in support 
of their efforts to stop the commercial zoning of the area on 
the corner of Hobbs and Friendly. We discussed the pros and 
cons and ended with the idea that we would send a letter in 
support of “neighborhood preservation and selfdetermination”. 
Larry will draft the letter and send for approval.
 
Patti gave an update on the LPNA anniversary party we had in 
January thanks to all who turned out and who helped to make 
the day special for our former chairs!
 
Tree trimming complete up to Merritt Drive, Sunset Hills is next 

ByLaws--  Anne still needs to send out; was decided that  
Stephen, Jeri and Anne will work on these as a small group 
and then report back to the board. 

Old Business - Column repair justwaiting on good weather. 
We will close the street while the columns come
down. We’ll work on the wrought iron once the work begins. 
 
Committee Reports
Zoning -  Bill Schneider: Walker/ Holden/Market still
for sale
 
Public Works - Virginia Driscoll: no report 

Social Committee - Josh Sherrick: luminaries were nice and 
next year we’ll look to expand clean up (more people, better 
timing, better weather!) Easter Egg Hunt April 19th (Saturday 
before Easter), Spring Fling May 17th, Yard Sale-- Patti is work-
ing on dates 
 
Communication - update from last meeting: newsletter 
distribution, deadlines and getting copies to our advertisers. 
Working on standard ad sizes and confirmed we won’t go past 
27 ad slots per issue. 
 
Parks & Rec - Barry Goldman we need to order more doggie 
bags 

Public Safety - Steven Way: Virginia reported hearing shots 
fired one night in January and believes she found a bullet hole 
in her house! Police were contacted.

Ways & Means - Frank Brooks: no report 

Environmental - Elizabeth Link need to plan for the Neighbor-
woods application 

District Reports
District 1 Mary Alice Austin: no report
District 2 Max Armfield: no report
District 3 Stephen Johnson: possible public garden behind 
Common Grounds
Districts 4 Gertrude Beal: pleased with the plowing of streets 
especially during the BIG snowstorm
Newsletter Jeri Henderson/Diane Gackenbach: working
on bulletizing key points from the general meeting to include in 
the newsletter
 
Greensboro Neighborhood Congress Susan Taaffe: March
8th, Saturday @ 9am, Steve Galanti, the City Planner, is speak-
ing. 

3 officers were sworn in (Chair: Larry Barnes, First Vice Chair: 
Stephen Johnson, Secretary: Anne Embrey) 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:43pm
Next meeting, Tuesday, March 25th @ 7pm

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

The Friends of the UNCG Libraries      
invite you to join us  

in supporting the leading public 
 research library in the Triad 

 

Friends enjoy  privileges including book and DVD 
checkout, book discussions and notices about visiting 

authors coming to the Libraries.   

For more information about our events see  
uncgfol.blogspot.com 

Join today at  library.uncg.edu/giving/fol.aspx  
or call 336-256-0112 

 

“Respect Our Trees” Signs 
Available for $10 (cash) from Pete Schroth. 

Pick up at 2607 Beechwood Street.

http://hopechapelgreensboro.org/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/First-Moravian-Church-of-Greensboro/152325373796?ref=hl
http://www.lindleypark.org/
http://library.uncg.edu/giving/friends_of_the_libraries/index.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/GreensboroRespectsOurTrees
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Screen Printing
Graphic Design

Promotional Items

336.543-3737
LuckyDogPawprints.com

Home of fitness gear

BreakingParallels.com

299.8669

LIKEÊUSÊONÊ
FACEBOOK

FREE

POSTÊYOUR
FAVORITEÊITEM
FORÊAÊCHANCEÊ
TOÊWINÊTHATÊ
ITEMÊFORÊ

 
 

RUGGIERO  
TREE SERVICE 

 

“Let the Italians Handle It”

DANNY
336-292-1226 

 COFFEE       ESPRESSO        CONVERSATION   
  PROUDLY SERVING

GREENSBORO - NORTH CAROLINA

Established  1902

Lindley
Park
Blend

Flat Screen T.V.’s with X-Box

Custom Toy Shop (Menace Inc. Studios)

Air Hockey & Pool Table
FREE Internet 

TRY OUR KAVA TEA!

On March 15, the Scott Avenue St. 
Patrick's day celebration was another 
huge success.  Held on a beautiful 
Saturday afternoon, the annual event 
was well attended and many Lindley 
residents and friends celebrated in 
style.  Between the kids' parade, the 
live music courtesy of the Toadfrogs 
and the treats provided by neighbors 
and Mr. Johnny's popcorn machine, 
we were all well entertained.  This 
has become a unique and fun Lindley 
tradition.

Contributed by Allison Greiner

Scott Avenue Celebrates St. Patrick’s Day!THE CORNER FARMERS MARKET CELEBRATES ONE YEAR!

Many thanks to Stephen Johnson 
and all of the vendors for making the 
Market a success!

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Lucky-Dog-Pawprints/194126553957152
http://www.hopsburgerbar.com/
http://www.emmakeys.com/
http://www.springgardenbakery.com/
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NEWS FROM LINDLEY ELEMENTARY - contributed by Anne Embrey

www.labelsforeducation.com

www.boxtops4education.com

Long Walk to Water Service 
Learning Project 
Lindley students have learned the 
story of the Lost Boys of Sudan and 
about the challenges of clean water 
in many African countries. With lead-
ership from 5th grade UNCG interns, 
the whole school has been engaged 
in raising $5,000 to sponsor a well 
through Water for South Sudan to 
bring clean water to people in need. 
Lindley students participated in ACC 
Penny Wars during the ACC tourna-
ments, spirit days and more to help 
raise funds. This month, students are 
"Walking the Journey" with a goal of 
collectively walking/running 1,000 
miles, like the Lost Boys did in Africa. 
Lindley held a special "Water Day" on 
April 3rd with water-related activi-
ties and programs to build on what 
they have learned. Two local Lost 
Boys, Anthony Majok and Peter Akot, 
have helped share their personal 
stories with our students and families 
through school visits and the Long 
Walk to Water Book Club. This has 
been a wonderful service learning 
project for our school! If you would 
like to help Lindley reach it's $5,000 
goal with a tax-deductible gift, you 
may drop off or mail a check made 
out to Lindley Elementary (with Water 
for South Sudan in the memo line) to 
2700 Camden Rd., Greensboro, NC  
27403. We are almost there! 

Playground Update
Thanks to the generosity of local 
donors, families, friends and a grant 
from BCBS of NC, the extension to 
the playground was installed this 
spring. The students began using 
the new equipment in late March and 
the official ribbon cutting was April 
8th. The playground addition and 
the school garden support Lindley's 
focus on the health and well-being of 
our students.

Calendar of Events
May 1st - kindergarten registration 
and open house 6-7 

May 2nd - Spring Carnival 5:30-8:40
 
May 3rd - Go Far 5k race in High 
Point
 
May 14th - Kiosco Night
 
June 13th - last day of school!

Do you need to clean out the garage, 
attic, or cellar but don't know what 
to do with your stuff? Then join the 
Lindley Park Neighborhood Yard Sale! 
This is a great opportunity to get 
rid of you stuff, make a little money, 
meet your neighbors, hopefully kick a 
little back to the LPNA!

All you have to do is set up your sale 
table in front of your house-- and sell 
you're stuff! If you don't have enough 
items to sell, ask a neighbor to join in 
with you. 

(And if you make a profit, we hope 
you will consider making a donation 
to the Lindley Park Neighborhood As-
sociation. Your contribution will help 
pay for additional needs associated 
with the columns repair (the gateway 
to our neighborhood). 

Directional signs, flyers, and a news-
paper ad are provided. 

If you would like to participate, please 
contact Patti Eckard with the follow-
ing information. 336-632-1448 /  
patti.eckard@gmail.com 
-Name
-Address
-Telephone Number
-Email Address 
 
Deadline to reserve your “spot” is 
May 21.

(Sponsored by Patti Eckard - REMAX 
Realty Consultants)

9th Annual Lindley Park 
Neighborhood Yard Sale - 
MAY 24  Joanna Langley Beckman

Cathy Branscom
Issac & Mary Kristen Clark
Bill & Patti Eckard
Michael & Bev Eckard
Azalea & Joseph Edwards
Dianne & Steve Elliott
Madeline Fiol
Becky Gayler & Russell Ingram
Phil & Dana Gorham
Randy & Jeri Henderson
Tony Horney & John Neal
Doug Hoye
Chris Hutts
Wendy Helton Johnson
Donna Miller
Danielle & Jonathan Mitchell
David & Mary Ann Murray
Mr. & Mrs. Arch Nash
Kathy and John Newsom
Charlotte Oleynik
Shannon Peeples
Charlotte Plyler
David Schlosser
Bill & Michelle Schneider
Ken and Megan Thomson
Roger Ward
Martha Whicker
Christine Whitman

SAVE THE COLUMNS 
CONTRIBUTORS

www.labelsforeducation.com
www.boxtops4education.com
http://richardsonclassicrenovations.com/
http://www.dorealscience.com/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tu-Much-Styles-Beauty-Parlor/604593979572946
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Lindley Park Neighborhood Association Supporters (as of 4/4/14)
With neighbor support, the association is able to sponsor the annual Easter Egg Hunt, Spring Fling, Fall Fest, and Holiday Luminaries.  

Your contributions also helped launch our Lindley Park Web site.

2014 LPNA CONTRIBUTION FORM
LPNA contributions are due in January but it is always a good time to support your neighborhood association. Please fill out the form and 
mail it with your check to the address listed below (or bring it to a monthly meeting). If you’d like to be involved with any of the committees, or 
activities, please check your preference. 

Name(s):	    				    Address:									      

Email:	    	  Home Phone:											         

PLEASE CHECK YOUR INTEREST(s):

o Environmental Issues    oFUN-raising   oPark Preservation    oWebsite    oPublicSafety/Public Works (speeding, burglary, sidewalks, 

etc) Zoning Issues    oNeighborhood Long-Range Plan    oSocial Activities (Spring Fling, Chili Cook-off, Luminaries)  oColumns Fund 

oNewsletter Volunteer — help distribute in your area      $$ household contribution enclosed ($15 suggested) $_________ Date:__________

Please make checks payable to LPNA and mail to: LPNA-Blake Sagar c/o Farlow Marlowe & Co PLLC 4125-D Walker Avenue, GSO, NC 27407

Alan Ackerly & Jeni Pathman
Jake Assaf

Jerry & Anne Baumgartner
Gertrude Beal

Virginia Driscoll
Sheila Duell & Robert Bellomy

Bill & Patti Eckard
Steven & Joyce Eury

Ann Fitzmaurice
Barry Goldman & Alice Beecher

Philip & Dana Gorham

Bobby & Allison Greiner
Randy & Jeri Henderson

Stephen Johnson & Marnie Thompson
Phillip Lewis

David & Mary Ann Murray
Charlotte Oleynik
Shannon Peeples

Carolyn Shankle & Morland Smith
Julia Smith & Glenn Perkins

Susan Taaffe
Michiel & Rebecca Van Der Sommen


